
© 2025 HUSCH BLACKWELL LLP. ALL RIGHTS RESERVED HUSCHBLACKWELL.COM

LEGAL UPDATES PUBLISHED: JANUARY 9, 2025

Strike Averted: Longshoremen, USMX 
Reach Tentative Agreement on All 
Terms
The International Longshoremen’s Association (ILA) and the United States 
Maritime Alliance (USMX) announced a tentative agreement on a new six-year 
contract. Both parties described the deal as a “win-win,” addressing the final 
contentious issue of automation. The agreement reportedly protects current 
ILA jobs while establishing a framework to implement new technologies, such 
as semi-automated rail-mounted gantry cranes, that will create new jobs and 
modernize ports, enhancing safety and efficiency. The current contract will 
remain in effect until ILA and USMX members review the tentative terms and 
ratify the new agreement.

The tentative agreement comes just six days before a second ILA strike was set 
to take place on January 15, 2025. A three-day strike took place in October, 
which caused a surge in shipping prices and cargo backlogs at 36 ports on the 
East and Gulf Coasts. The longshoremen then returned to work after 
employers agreed to a 62% wage increase over six years, tabling automation-
related terms until January 2025.

Contact us

If you have questions about the ILA/USMX agreement or other related 
matters, please contact Julie Maurer, James Duncan, or your Husch Blackwell 
attorney.
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